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MESSAGE FROM THE HEAD 

Dear Parents/Carers, 

Welcome back to the final half term 
of this academic year. I know that 
many of our families have been 
away over the past week and I hope 
that  you all had a lovely holiday . 

This week we focused on the 
Queen’s Jubilee, with children hav-
ing the opportunity to learn about 
the life and times of Elizabeth R.  
This included creating variety of 
different types of art work, playing 
the national anthem on the xylo-
phone, enjoying a dancing work-
shop and having the opportunity to 
delve into some of  the key mo-
ments in history of the last 70 years.   
Thank you to Mrs Jones and Mrs 
Leech for putting the week togeth-
er.  

You should have received two im-
portant letters this week in your 
email inbox. One of them about a 
new Parent Governor vacancy. 
Clare Sayce is coming to the end of 
her term andhas made the decision 
to step down.  On a personal note I 
would like to thank her for all the 
hard work over the past year.  She 

has worked extremely hard to sup-
port Aboyne during her tenure 
which has lead to  significant devel-
opments at the school—thank you! 
If you are feeling a bit unsure, I am 
more than happy to talk to anyone 
who would like  bit more infor-
mation. 

I am sad to say that we will be losing 
two of our teaching staff and four of 
our support staff at the end of the 
term. My thanks go to Mrs Sooben, 
Mrs McIntyre, Mrs Wallace, Mrs 
Richold, Mrs Tollit and Ms Luck-
hurst for all of their hard work. They 
will all be greatly missed.  There will 
be some movement of TAs next year 
but the class teachers will remain 
the same, with the exception of Mrs 
Porteous and Mrs Noonan moving 
up into the Reception class. 

And finally, the new lunch booking 
system is now up and running.  You 
can book for the whole term if you 
wish. Unfortunately, the staff do not 
have the capacity to override the 
system, so if you need to cancel a 
lunch, the absolute deadline is 9am 
in the morning . 

HOT CHOCOLATE FRIDAY 

Congratulations to the following 
children  

Hot chocolate is back next week! 

LEARNING POWERS CERTIFICATES 

YR—Aryana  Y4—Evelyn 

Y1—Celeste  Y5—Edie and Isla 

Y3—Oliver K  Y6—Michael 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Mon 13th June— Sandringham Work 
Experience Students start for a week 

Friday 17th June—INSET DAY SCHOOL 
CLOSED 

Monday 20th June—OCCASSIONAL 
DAY SCHOOL CLOSED 

Fri 24th June 9:15am - Secondary transi-
tion Workshop @ Alban City School. 

Fri 24th June (2—3 pm) - Cup of Tea 
with the Head. (time change) 



Dairy of a Wimpy Kid—Wrecking Ball 
By Jeff Kinney 

Recommended by Lottie Y4 
 

 

 

 

 

 

“Big changes are happening for Greg as his 

family are making improvements. However, 

with unwelcome critters, toxic mould and the 

house falling down, the family have more in 

store than they bargained for.”  

MESSAGES FROM THE OFFICE 

Gateway 

Please remember to order your children’s meals be-
fore Monday. You can order up to 10 weeks in ad-
vance so you could do the rest of term (6 weeks) if 

you wanted! 

 

Uniform Orders 

Time to start thinking ahead to September, if you 

require any uniform please get the orders in.   

 

As ever, any questions or concerns, please contact 
us on admin@aboyne.herts.sch.uk  

Jubilee Week celebrations 

 

 

 


